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No 691     Fri. 30.11.01    Meeting at Norfolk Wildlife Trust

Reserves Manager of the Norfolk Wildlife Trust, Peter Philp met with Buxton Heath Voluntary Warden, Colin Penny at NWT's office at 72 The Close, Norwich. Although formal minutes were not taken, the following report gives some idea of the topics discussed.

It was agreed that there should be regular communication between the NWT and BHWG, if only to avoid duplication of the work effort. To this end, the first Annual Planning Meeting will be held at the site on Saturday 2nd February 2002 at 1030. The meeting will be attended by Peter, and Foxley Wood Warden John Milton (who organises the forage harvesting and Bracken spraying work at the site).   

Peter is totally behind BHWG, seeing the Group as a valuable resource, not only for practical work, but also for species logging and for spreading the conservation word to the general public.  He has no hesitation in continuing to fund the minibus for our Saturday visits.

Peter is hoping that the Trustees of the site will agree to donate a small  annual allowance from their Countryside Stewardship payments which can be used by the Voluntary Warden for fuelling the brushcutter and chainsaw.

It was felt that more thought needs to go into grazing the site with livestock to avoid the problems experienced this year. The gates of the perimeter fence must be secured properly, and Colin suggested improved signing to inform visitors when livestock are actually on the site.

The larger works on Buxton Heath are being funded by a new initiative, "Tomorrow's Heathland Heritage" (THH). NWT is involved with three groups of Norfolk heathland: Northern (which include Kelling, Salthouse, Holt Lowes), Breckland (which include Weeting, East Wretham), and Wensum/Bure Heaths (which include Cawston,  Marsham, and Buxton Heath).

The contracts for work on these sites are so complex that an officer has been appointed to oversee them, namely David Price. The last time we came into contact with David was about three years ago when he led a group of contractors who were clearing the scrub from the banks of the stream in the central mire. So David is now seeing the work "from the other side".

The next lot of large clearance work will take place in January 2002 and will probably continue until March. It is basically the work which was postponed this year due to the Foot & Mouth outbreak. Trees and scrub will be removed from the west of the mire (north of the stream source), and will also be taken from around the main reed bed. The main eastern boundary for the work will be the electricity line which runs north to south across the site.

Instead of using the tried and tested aerial winching system, contractor Peter Frizzell will use the mono-rail system which was recently employed in Broadland. The system is supposed to be very effective when used on "hover", which are rafts of vegetation which move underfoot, and are easily penetrated when walked over. Veterans of Buxton Heath will know all about this type of terrain!

I know little about the hardware of the system as yet. It apparently employs an engine at its "base", and lengths of rail for transporting cut timber fan out from the engine. Once collected, the brash will be chipped and heaped into a "chip mountain" to be formed at the west of the site.

No 692    Sat. 01.12.01    Rain early, then sunny, then more rain.

Colin Thompson, Len Wise, Phil Davison, Liz Webb, Doug Arkell, Pete Burston, Sally Firth, Elizabeth Daly, Ian Smith, Hamish Dublon, Jane Edgar, Henry Walker, Nathalie Kausch, Andy Wilkinson, Hannah Moores (Berkshire), Antoinette Gregory (Bury St. Edmunds), Michelle Stuckey (Ormesby St. Margaret), & Colin Penny = 18.

SCRUB CLEARANCE - NORTH OF STREAM SOURCE

Much improved numbers this week, including three more "new" UEA ladies, Hannah, Antoinette, and Michelle. 

We continued clearing scrub from the western heath, just north of the stream source. My mid-week idea of cutting down all those high stumps and treating them with herbicide was dashed by the threat of rain. Stumps can only be treated if there is no risk of rainfall during or after the process, as the herbicide will be washed off the stumps and into the surrounding ground - not good for a Site of Special Scientific Interest!

Birds:  Green Woodpecker  Picus viridis, Pink-footed Goose  Anser brachyrhynchus - flock of approximately 30 birds overflying the site.

In flower: Ragged Robin  Lychnis flos-cuculi, Common Gorse  Ulex europaeus.
